North East (Outer) Area Committee Actions and Achievements 2006/07

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
1	Area Committee 14/09/04	MNR CIT project – APNR. Police have not spent grant yet. Need confirmation that it will be utilised in Alwoodley, Moortown & Roundhay wards only.	Inspector Archer will be responsible for ensuring it will be spent appropriately. The Police intend to combine its use with an anti-burglary initiative. Monitoring information will be produced by end of November. The Area Committee agreed that a £6,680 underspend from the scheme be spent on ANPR patrols in the three wards. Report to be submitted once the funds have been spent.	Monitoring report included in Community Safety report to September 2005 meeting. Inspector Griffiths to report to future meeting how money previously granted by the Moortown, North and Roundhay CIT has been utilised. Report circulated to Ward Members.

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
2	Area Committee 12/12/05	Area Management requested to raise issue of speeding traffic on Harrogate Rd with Police	Marcus Griffiths to report back. The camera site on Harrogate Road has been approved, awaiting signage assembly. Dave Sherborne, Development attended the last Alwoodley Ward Members meeting to discuss the camera on Harrogate Road. Dave Sherborne agreed to send information to Ward Members detailing the dates on which the mobile cameras have been operating, including any prosecutions, in addition to statistical and traffic survey information. Dave Sherborne has confirmed that the mobile cameras have been in operation and that up to now over 200 people have been prosecuted. He has also indicated the need to have the position in the central reservation provided with a firm surface so that it is more suitable, as the police have been unable to park alongside the kerb due to complaints from residents.	Ongoing

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
3	Area Committee 20/02/06	Ward Members requested more detailed crime statistics	Inspector Griffiths to supply statistical information by wards. Community Safety Report submitted to Area Committee meeting on the 10 th April 2006. Area Management Team has been in contact with Supt David Buxton to discuss the need for a consistent approach across all wards, both in terns of the Area Committee and also in the availability of ward based statistical information. A meeting took place and actions from the meeting will be progressed.	Ongoing
4	Area Committee 20/02/06	Members expressed their support for Inspector Griffiths' suggestion that the AFZ in Wetherby should be extended down to the riverside areas.	Progress Members suggestion. Findings from the questionnaires have been collated and circulated to Ward Members and partners. The outcome of the questionnaire is that there remains insufficient evidence to submit a request for an extension to the Designated Public Place Order, Alcohol Free Zone. Area Management Team will continue to work with partners to monitor and identify alternative solutions to the issues being raised in this area.	Complete

5	Area Committee 20/06/06	Well Being Fund Queries – Members queried when the Mini Breeze Events were talking place and when the Wetherby Community Gardener's post was due to commence. Members also	Members were notified of the details pertaining to the Mini Breeze Events. Community Gardener's post – this post is at recruitment stage.	Complete
		requested to be kept up to date with regard to any developments with the Yorkshire Trading Standards Proof of Age Scheme.	Yorkshire Trading Standards Proof of Age - following a meeting with West Yorkshire Trading Standards and Councillor Les Carter, it is being put down as a budget request for the Neighbourhoods and Housing budget in 07/08.	

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
6	Area Committee 20/06/06	Area Function Schedule Report Queries: Members requested that they would like to receive, if possible, a breakdown of the figures contained in Appendix 3 of the Area function schedule Report, on a Ward by Ward basis.	Information has been requested and to date the following responses have been received: Children and Young People – Youth Service – to be included in their report to the Area Committee in September Community Facilities – Community Centres – Information relates to Wetherby only. Community Safety – CCTV – Finance have indicated that information relates to Wetherby only. Community Safety – Neighbourhood Wardens & PCSOs - There are currently 71 LCC match-funded PCSOs in Leeds, giving a minimum of 2 per ward. Information has been circulated to Ward Members on the latest deployments. Andy Mills, Community Safety, has also indicated that the plan is to matchfund a further 99 this financial year. This will mean 5 per ward by the end of the 2006/7. Streetscene – Recycling Banks – sent to Ward Members Streetscene – Public Conveniences – Information relates to Wetherby only.	Complete

Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
	Reference was made as to why the NE Area Committee had only received approximately a 5% share of the total City budget for CCTV? It was felt that the budget allocation method should be queried, as there was a compelling case for greater resources in the Committee's area	Andy Mills, Community Safety, has responded by stating that - the budget for CCTV represents the running costs for the fixed camera system (monitoring, transmission, maintenance), most of which predated Area Committees. Most cameras are in Inner South as that's the city centre provision. Central Government funding in the late 1990's and 2001 led to further cameras being deployed in Chapeltown and then in some town centres, including Wetherby. Since then any funding has come from Area Committees or other local organisations. There is no central funding for CCTV.	Complete
	The allocation of only £2,060 for community centre caretaking costs was also queried – it was felt that the actual costs far exceeded that figure. Similarly, the £10,978 revenue allocation in respect of public conveniences was regarded as far too low.	The caretaking costs are for the Boston Spa Youth Centre building only, the Area Management Team will monitor the costs with the Support and Facilities Team. The allocation of funding is proportional to the number of lettings.	Ongoing
	Further information was requested on the siting of recycling banks.	Members have received this information.	Complete

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
7	Area Committee 20/06/06	Community Centre Report queries: The statement contained in Paragraph 5.7 of the report was queried, regarding only a proportion of the capital receipts from the possible disposal of community centres being allocated. Members felt that Area Committees ought to get all the receipts.	Progress Members query. Queries relating to the Capital Strategy can be raised with Executive Board Members and or the Leader/Deputy Leader of the Council. AMT have also been informed that the Council's Capital Strategy is due to go to the Executive Board in the Autumn.	Complete
8	Area Committee 20/06/06	Members requested information on how to access information for their area from the West Yorkshire Police Internet site.	Members supplied with relevant information.	Complete
9	Area Committee 20/06/06	Moor Allerton Priority Neighbourhood – Members queried the boundaries of the proposed area and Councillor R. Feldman requested an A3 map of the area.	Map sent to Councillor R. Feldman. Councillor R. Feldman retuned the Map with suggested amendments.	Complete
10	Area Committee 23/10/06	PRIDE (LEAP) programme – Members requested a copy of the area covered.	A map has been requested from Streetscene, Environmental Services.	Ongoing
11	Area Committee 23/10/06	Area Manager to convey the view of the Area Committee regarding the Primary School Review – Alwoodley Area to Education Leeds.	The view of the Area Committee from the October Area Committee meeting has been conveyed to Education Leeds.	<u>Complete</u>

	Date Raised	Issue	Action Taken	Status
12	Area Committee 23/10/06	Members requested further information on the action in the ADP; 'Education programmes focussing on litter and recycling', specifically whether this is a scheduled programme which will eventually extend to all primary schools in the City.	The Area Management Team have requested this information from City Services.	Ongoing
13	Area Committee 23/10/06	Members requested that Maecare are invited to future MAP meetings.	Maecare have been invited to attend MAP meetings, and were present at the last MAP meeting on the 23 rd November.	Complete
14	Area Committee 23/010/06	Members requested an update on the dirt jumps in Adel Woods.	Parks and Countryside have informed the Area Management Team that Parks Watch were called out after receiving a complaint from a local resident. The site was assessed and it was decided that it posed a risk to health and safety. Subsequently the site was levelled and made safe. Parks and Countryside have confirmed that it is being looked into further and that a meeting with representatives of users of the site has taken place to discuss their concerns. It was agreed that they would draft a proposal for a facility on the area detailing what they would like and how they would address the issues relating to public safety.	Ongoing